NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

6th September 2001

Meeting opened: 10:17am

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

Andrew Pennington
President

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

2. Minutes from previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meetings were circulated and read. Amendments were made

It was resolved to accept the amended minutes of the previous executive meeting as a true record.

3. Presidents Report

The President presented his report. He was impressed with the success of the league, and is currently looking towards the AGM, with an emphasis on participation. He highlighted that the major work for the committee over the next two months will be working on the Club Administration package for the Sports Union.

The President also noted the report presented to NSWFDA for their next meeting. He noted that Simon Farrow, President of NSWFDA, has indicated a willingness to help with Newcastle Ultimate.

4. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented his report, including the financial report for 2001-2001, and proposed budget for 201-2002.

The President questioned whether the club should budget to make a profit of over $1000. The Treasurer explained that most of this profit would come from the sale of existing assets. It was resolved that this should be noted in the budget.

Action: The Treasurer to add an explanatory note to the budget, regarding the contribution of sale of assets.

Resolution: To approve the budget presented for 2001-2002.

Moved: Treasurer

Second: Social Co-ordinator

Result: Unanimous

As there had not been enough time to analyse the financial report, the President requested that approval be held over until the next meeting. The Secretary informed the meeting that the report would need to be audited before the AGM.

Resolution: The Treasurer to have the club’s financial records for 2000-2001 audited, and present the audited report, as reviewed by the President, to the next meeting.

Action: Treasurer 

5. Business arising from the previous meeting

5.5 BOTH Fundraiser

The Social Co-ordinator noted that no action had yet been taken on this issue. It was decided to go ahead with the fundraiser, and to make a booking with the Union.

Action: The Vice-President to book a BOTH fundraiser with the Union.

5.9 Blues Dinner

The Secretary was present at the Blues Dinner, although he was actually there representing the Sports Union Executive. The Secretary reported on the event.

5.6 Wyntre Roots
The Vice-President reported on Wyntre Roots. He reported that it was a well-run event. Newcastle were the first team to arrive on Saturday. Although they lost all games on Saturday, the team re-grouped well to win some of their Sunday games. The team finished 9th-10th out of 12 teams.

Whilst the fee was $30/player, this did include lunch, beer, and field hire. The lunches were very good (for noting, the lunch packs consisted of: 2 buns/player, pack of sliced cheese, dips, lettuce, avocado, and communal fruit).

Overall, it was a fun tournament and good experience. It was also seen as a good opportunity for new players to gain tournament experience.

5.4 AFDA Membership
The Vice-President reported that he has ha discussions with Simon Farrow regarding the un-cashed cheque from Savage Sevens 2001. Simon has contacted the organisers about this.

The Secretary reported on discussions with the Executive Officer of the Sports Union regarding AFDA Memberships and the league. Whilst enforcing memberships helps, there are other issues, such as providing students facilities for free to the community, to be dealt with.

The rough figures for field hire are:

Oval Hire: $264/day or $132/night

Lights: $20-40/night

Action: To look at league fees and AFDA memberships at the next meeting.

5.4 Equipment Audit
The Social Co-ordinator has completed an audit of club equipment. The club has 27 discs, in varying condition. Given that the club had 17 discs from last year, 10 issued by the Sports Union for the IV, and 10 AUC discs purchased from the Sports Union, this means that 10 discs have gone missing. It is believed that around 6 discs were lost during AUC, with 3-4 lost at training sessions in semester 1.

The President suggested the need for an official equipment officer. It was suggested that the Social Co-ordinator would currently be the most appropriate person for the position.

Resolution: To create the position of Equipment Officer, and appoint Jonathan Holmes to the position.

Moved: President

Second: Treasurer

Result: Unanimous

5.7 AGM

The AGM is confirmed for Thursday 18th October at 6:30pm in the Harry Bradford Lounge. The President is organising the event.

The President expressed a wish to expand the number of people on the executive, by utilising another general executive position. The Secretary expressed concern that the desire of the members expressed at the last AGM to have a female representative on the committee has not been followed through. The President assured the committee that this would not be a problem next year.

It was resolved to keep the position of Social Co-ordinator, and also seek nominations for an additional General Executive position.

5.1 Use of incentive money

The Secretary reported on discussions held with the Executive Officer, Sports Union. There are no formal guidelines on the use of incentive money, except that it cannot be used for those items explicitly mentioned in the club handbook, and can be used (without restrictions) on normal budget categories. All other items are left to the discretion of the Executive Officer.

5.8 Disc Golf

The Social Co-ordinator reported that work had been done on formalising the pars on the holes. Maps on photos of the course are being sought.

Action: The Secretary to co-ordinate with Dan Retzlaff on photos of each hole, for placement on the web site.

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to look at acquiring a plan of the park from Newcastle City Council.

5.2 NSWFDA Donation

The Treasurer reported that he has requested $250 from NSWFDA, for the loss made running AUC. Their meeting is scheduled for this week.

5.10 Sports Union Committee Meeting

It was noted that the Social Co-ordinator has been unable to attend as club delegate to the last committee meeting, and the President had attended in his place.

Resolution: That the President act as the club delegate at the Sports Union committee meeting, August 2001.

5.10 Gift to Chris Tola

A shirt has been reserved, but the presentation has not yet been made.

Action: The Treasurer and Social Co-ordinator to organise the presentation.

6. Sponsorship

The issue of sponsorship had been raised at the Sports Union Committee Meeting by Geoff from the Baseball Club. The Secretary noted that given the financial pressure NUSport will be under, the Sports Union club budget cannot be relied upon, so sponsorship should be seriously investigated.

The possible sponsors noted at the meeting were:

Shortland Hotel

General Roberts

Macca’s Town Hall Hotel

The President expressed concern with having a “pub” sponsor the club. However, the committee agreed that club, bistro, or similar would be acceptable.

Action: The Vice-President to look into sponsorship for the club.

7. Social League

7.1. Update

The Secretary reported that the league was running well, however there was an apparent lack of support from the team with the bye each week.

7.2. Trophy

The Secretary noted that the club still had around $18 of incentive money remaining, and suggested that this could be put towards a league trophy. This idea had been formed by the Treasurer and Secretary.

The Social Co-ordinator commented on the desire for a trophy to commemorate club founder, Wade Demmer. The committee agreed to look at instituting the Wade Demmer trophy, a perpetual trophy awarded to the winners of the Newcastle League.

Action: The Secretary to look at prices for a trophy.

Note: The Social Co-ordinator left the meeting

8. Club Administration

It was noted that the Sports Union Club Administration pack had been issued, with various deadlines. 

Action: The following people to manage the completion of the administration pack:


Club Budget – Treasurer


Equipment Inventory – Social Co-ordinator


Financial Records – Treasurer


AGM Minutes – Secretary


Office Bearers – President & Secretary


Annual Report – President


Information for Recreation Handbook  - Vice-President

9. Sports Union EGM

It was noted that the Sports Union EGM will be held on Wednesday 19th September at 5:30pm in HPE2.3, and that each club has been requested to send 5 voting members to attend.

10. General Business

10.1. Social Club

It was noted that the financial loss accrued for the past year was due to social events. Whilst sporting events were covered by funds from members and the Sports Union, only members contributed to social events. Whilst the club cannot affiliate with NUSA for funding assistance, it has been previously suggested to form an ancillary social club. This is seen as a way to ensure the financial stability of the club.

Action: The Secretary to look at forming a social club.

Meeting closed: 12:03pm

